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HOUSE COMMITTEE ON HUMAN RESOURCES

May 6, 1991Hearing Room D 1:00 p.m.Tapes 138 - 139

MEMBERS PRESENT:Rep. Mary Alice Ford, Chair Rep. Beverly Stein,
Vice-Chair Rep. Jerry Barnes Rep. Cedric Hayden (arrived 1:23) Rep. John
Meek (arrived 1:35) Rep. Hedy Rijken Rep. Jackie Taylor

STAFF PRESENT: Melanie Zermer, Committee Administrator Pamela
Berger, Committee Assistant

MEASURES CONSIDERED:HB 3135 - Disabled Parking - wrk SB 48 -
confidentiality of community mental health program records - paw SB 462
- Deletes provision allowing return of moneys to self-sufficiency trust
from Self-Sufficiency Trust Fund solely on basis on request by trust -
pub SB 466 - Authorizes certain national voluntary health organization
to offer

annuities for gifts to organizations - paw SB 102 - Requires that report
to Attorney General concerning discharge of certain persons from state
hospital be sent not less than 20 days prior to hearing before
Psychiatric Security Review Board - pub

These minutes contain materials which paraphrase and/or summarize
statements made during this session.  Only text enclosed in quotation
marks report a speaker's exact words. For complete contents of the
proceedings, please refer to the tapes.

TAPE 138, SIDE A

010 CHAIR FORD:  Calls the meeting to order at 1:08 p.m.

WORK SESSION: HB 3135 - Disabled Parking

Witness: Kelly Taylor, Motor Vehicles Division

MOTION:  REPRESENTATIVE RIJKEN MOVES TO SUSPEND THE RULES IN ORDER TO
RECONSIDER THE VOTE.



VOTE:  THERE BEING NO OBJECTIONS, THE MOTION CARRIES.

MOTION:  REPRESENTATIVE RIJKEN MOVES TO RECONSIDER THE VOTE FROM THE
4/29 WORK SESSION.

VOTE: THERE BEING NO OBJECTIONS, THE MOTION CARRIES.

KELLY TAYLOR, MOTOR VEHICLES DIVISION:  Explains the fiscal error in the
bill.  The loss is due to the 90 cent cost to make each placard out of a
durable material. If the durable plastic is not used, this bill will
save money.  A person can have their placard laminated at their own
expense.

058 MELANIE ZERMER:  Submits and explains HB 3135-5 proposed amendments
(EXHIBIT A), a hand-engrossed version of the proposed amendments
(EXHIBIT B), a fiscal analysis (EXHIBIT C), and a revenue impact on HB
3135 (EXHIBIT D). - Explains technical error in the proposed amendments.

MOTION:  REPRESENTATIVE STEIN MOVES TO AMEND HB 3135-5 PROPOSED
AMENDMENTS IN SECTION 1 (7) BY REVERTING TO ORIGINAL LANGUAGE IN
STATUTE.

VOTE: THERE BEING NO OBJECTIONS, THE MOTION CARRIES.

MOTION: REPRESENTATIVE STEIN MOVES TO ADOPT THE HB 3135- 5 PROPOSED
AMENDMENTS, AS AMENDED.

VOTE: THERE BEING NO OBJECTIONS, THE MOTION CARRIES.

MOTION:  REPRESENTATIVE STEIN MOVES HB 3135, AS AMENDED, TO THE FLOOR
WITH A DO PASS RECOMMENDATION.

VOTE: THE MOTION PASSES UNANIMOUSLY. REPRESENTATIVE DOMINY AND CHAIR
FORD WILL CARRY HB 3135 TO THE FLOOR.

PUBLIC HEARING SB 466 - Authorizes certain national voluntary health
organization to offer annuities for gifts to organizations Witnesses:
Sen. Lenn Hannon, District 26 Donna Bleiler, Department of Insurance and
Finance

102 SENATOR LENN HANNON, DISTRICT 26:  Testifies in favor and explains
SB  466 . Discusses language on page 2, line 18. Discusses legislation
passed during the 1989 session regarding fund raising organizations.

135 DONNA BLEILER, DEPARTMENT OF INSURANCE AND FINANCE:  Testifies in
favor of SB 466 as long as it includes the definition of nonprofit
corporation.

WORK SESSION SB 466 - Authorizes certain national voluntary health
organization to offer annuities for gifts to organizations

MOTION:  REPRESENTATIVE BARNES MOVES TO RESCIND THE SUBSEQUENT REFERRAL
TO THE COMMITTEE ON REVENUE AND SCHOOL FINANCE.

VOTE: THERE BEING NO OBJECTION, THE MOTION CARRIES.



MOTION:  REPRESENTATIVE BARNES MOVES SB 466 TO THE FLOOR WITH A DO PASS
RECOMMENDATION.

VOTE: THE MOTION PASSES UNANIMOUSLY.  REPRESENTATIVE TAYLOR WILL CARRY
SB 466 TO THE FLOOR.

PUBLIC HEARING: SB 48 - confidentiality of community mental health
program records Witness: Dan Barker, Mental Health and Developmental
Disability Services Division

190 DAN BARKER, MENTAL HEALTH AND DEVELOPMENTAL DISABILITY SERVICES
DIVISION:  Submits and reads written testimony in favor of SB 48
(EXHIBIT E). - The technical error in statute came to our attention when
compiling a handbook on confidentiality.

Submitted for the record, testimony in support of SB 48 from the Oregon
Medical Association (EXHIBIT H).

WORK SESSION: SB 48 - Confidentiality of Community Mental Health Program
Records

MOTION: REPRESENTATIVE STEIN MOVES SB 48 TO THE FLOOR WITH A DO PASS
RECOMMENDATION.

VOTE:  THE MOTION PASSES UNANIMOUSLY. REPRESENTATIVE BARNES WILL CARRY
SB 48 TO THE FLOOR.

PUBLIC HEARING SB 462 - Deletes provision allowing return of moneys to
self-sufficiency trust from Self-Sufficiency Trust Fund solely on basis
on request by trust Witnesses: Kate VanLuven, Sen. Larry Hill's staff
Tim Nay, Law Office of Tim Nay Dave Hulse, Senior and Disabled Services
Division

290 KATE VANLUVEN, SEN. LARRY HILL'S STAFF:  Submits and reads written
testimony in favor of SB 462 (EXHIBIT F).

370 DAVE HULSE, SENIOR AND DISABLED SERVICES DIVISION:  There is no
definition for "disabled dependent" in current law.

TAPE 139, SIDE A

002 TIM NAY, LAW OFFICE OF TIM NAY:  Testifies in favor of SB 462. -
This legislation would be useful for other purposes including the
ability to deposit funds for disabled family members. - Describes
language on page 3, lines 6-9 regarding distribution of money in the
Disabilities Trust Fund. - Families are ready to do this but are waiting
for a mechaniSMto do so. - Explains medicaid program eligibility asset
limits.

HULSE: Describes administration of funds. - In response to



REPRESENTATIVE MEEK, this has been set up for cash donations, have not
discussed how it would work if person wanted to donate assets such as a
house.

CHAIR FORD: Would like to find out how that situation would be handled.
- We will have another work session and have the appropriate person
present to answer that question.

PUBLIC HEARING: SB 102 - Requires that report to Attorney General
concerning discharge of certain persons from state hospital be sent not
less than 20 days prior to hearing before Psychiatric Security Review
Board Witnesses: Dan Barker, Mental Health and Developmental Disability
Services Division Mary Dollin, Mental Health and Developmental
Disability Services Division

300 DAN BARKER, MENTAL HEALTH AND DEVELOPMENTAL DISABILITY SERVICES
DIVISION:  Submits and reads written testimony in favor of SB 102
(EXHIBIT G).

365 MARY DOLLIN, MENTAL HEALTH AND DEVELOPMENTAL DISABILITY SERVICES
DIVISION:  Explains how this bill would speed up the process in
discharging certain persons from state hospital.

REPRESENTATIVE MEEK: Not sure if this really speeds up the process
because of notice requirements to the Attorney General's Office.

CHAIR FORD: Will bring this back when we have the Attorney General's
Office and the Psychiatric Review Board staff present. - Adjourns the
meeting at 2:07 p.m.

Submitted by, Reviewed by,

Pamela Berger Melanie Zermer

EXHIBIT LOG: A - HB 3135 - amendments - staff - 8 pp. B - HB 3135 -
amendments - staff - 1 p. C - HB 3135 - fiscal statement - staff - 2 pp.
D - HB 3135 - revenue statement - staff - 1 p. E - SB 48 - testimony -
Barker - 1 p. F - SB 462 - testimony - Vanluven - 3 pp. G - SB 102 -
testimony - Barker - 2 pp. H - SB 48 - testimony from Oregon Medical
Association - staff - 1 p.


